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May 27, 2005

Greetings IFAST Participants;
We are pleased to be able to provide you with a significant update on the lawsuit our former secretariat (ATIS) filed against our current coordinator and support service provider, TelecomXchange International (TXI) and two members of the IFAST Board of Directors and their companies.  Our former secretariat filed a request for preliminary injunction that would have forced David Crowe and Ed Hall to cease their duties, seriously impacting IFAST operations.  Yesterday, May 26th, the U.S. District Court announced the results of the preliminary injunction hearing and they were completely in favor of IFAST’s interests.

Some of the key decisions and conclusions made by U.S. District Judge Catherine Blake were:

· Denial of the ATIS request for a preliminary injunction.
· IFAST is and has always been an independent forum since 1996 and there is nothing binding IFAST to ATIS. Therefore suggesting that, IFAST is free to select its support provider (secretariat/coordinator). 
· ATIS has not been harmed by IFAST leaving and selecting a new provider of support services. 
· IFAST, would be harmed if the injunction were granted and David Crowe and Ed Hall were ordered to cease their duties. 
Several IFAST participants have come forward to express their support of IFAST, and we thank them for this.  We will always put the interest of the IFAST participants first and continue to select support providers who share this sentiment.

If you have any questions about IFAST, or the steps that we are taking to dismiss this unfounded lawsuit, please feel free to contact us.  I, along with your entire Board of Directors, would be happy to answer any questions that you might have.

Sincerely,

Bernardo Martinez

IFAST Chairman
IFAST#25/2005.06.29.04


